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Background

• May 27th 2019 Council passed the motion:

• THAT staff be directed to work with partners 
to confirm suitability of a four to six lane track 
at Handsworth School 



Handsworth School

• DNV/School District joint use 
agreement for existing track & 
field in 1995

• Handsworth School rebuild –
DP - 2019

• New location of replacement 
track & field off Edgewood Rd



6 Lane vs 4 Lane Options

• Stakeholder discussions
– School District, NVRC, track & field stakeholders, Parks & Planning 
– Consultant explored both options

• Final preferred option: 
– 4 lane 400 metre track ( 36.5 radius)
– 6 lane straightaway – N side of field
– 4 lane straightaway – S side of field 
– 4 lane – running, 100 & 110 m hurdles
– Areas for high jump, long jump & pole vault
– Grass field – 64 m x 104 m – soccer, football, rugby
– Washroom & storage & parking





Financial Impacts

• Class C estimate – $3.8 million
• Project not in 10 yr Parks Capital Program 
• Current approved Parks 10 yr sportsfield focus: 

– Argyle School ATF 2021 – 2022 
– Inter River Park ATF – 2020 – 2022

Current School Funding for Track & Field
– Field contribution - $300,000
– No track contribution 



Seeking Council direction

• DNV pursue  partnership with SD to fund & 
construct a new T&F w/equal funding from 
DNV & SD 

• DNV pursue  partnership with SD to fund & 
construct a new T&F, with equal funding from 
DNV, SD and external funding to include grants

• That District not pursue funding of a new 
replacement T&F 




